
  

 

 

 

 

Gloucester City Council, 
PO Box 3252 

Gloucester  
GL1 9FW 

  

 

31st March 2022 
 

RE: Building Regulations Approved Document S – Infrastructure for the charging of electric vehicles 
 
Dear Inspector, 
 
Thank you for bringing to our attention the recently published Building Regulation 2010: Approved 
Document S – Infrastructure for the charging of electric vehicles. Having read the document we have 
concluded that Policy G2: Charging infrastructure for electric vehicles of the GCP, and references to it, 
should be deleted from the Gloucester City Plan.    
  
The new regulations will take effect on 15th June 2022 and contain an identical requirement for EV 
charging for residential parking spaces as the proposed GCP policy. In terms of non-residential 
developments, we do not wish to pursue a policy that would conflict with the new regulations. We are 
of the opinion that the new regulations make the GCP policy redundant. 
  
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Adam Gooch 
Planning Policy Manager 
 


